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DASSH BOARD MEETING MINUTES
11.30am AEDST Tuesday 17th December 2013

 Teleconference
Professor John Germov – President and Chair

Professor Susan Dodds – Vice President

Professor Toni Makkai – Secretary

Professor John Simons – Treasurer

Clare Sidoti – Executive Officer
Associate Professor Julie Duck – University of Queensland
Apologies:

Professor Brian Moloughney – NZ Member 

1. Welcome 
The President, Professor John Germov welcomed Board Members. Professor Brian Moloughney sent his apologies. Professor Germov explained that due to the time of the year and the availability of Board Members, the Board meeting will take place over two teleconferences; the current one and a second one later that afternoon with Professor Lyndon Anderson and Professor Phyllis Tharenou.

2. Minutes of previous meeting

The Board approved minutes from the 18th September 2013 meeting [Agenda paper 2.1] as well as the minutes from the 20th September 2013 meeting [Agenda paper 2.2].
3. Executive Officer replacement and office management updates
3.1 Introduction of Clare Sidoti: The Board was introduced to and welcomed the new DASSH executive officer Clare Sidoti. 
3.2 Licence Agreement for approval: The Board was advised there were no changes to the Licence Agreement and Disclosure statement for the DASSH premises at Unit 5, Level 2, 1 Geils Court, Deakin ACT agreement from the previous year. Following a review by Professor Germov, the Board approved for Clare Sidoti to sign the Agreement and Statement on behalf of DASSH. 
4. Conference & AGM
The 2014 and 2015 conference locations have been locked in. 2014 will be hosted by the University of Queensland and 2015 by Flinders University. Professor Fred D’Agostino, Executive Dean of Arts, will head up the organisation at UQ. Associate Professor Julie Duck joined the meeting for this agenda item.

Date of conference: UQ has currently got a booking at Customs House for October 1-3, 2014. This week was chosen as it is a teaching-free week at UQ. Open to suggestions about the date.

Conference venue: The proposed venue is Customs House – a heritage listed UQ property on the river that is close to accommodation. The Long Room can accommodate 300 in theatre style, with a number of smaller rooms that can hold between 8-90 people depending on the set up http://www.customshouse.com.au/index.html?page=21434&pid=19843
Conference topics/speakers: Along with the initial list of possible proposed speakers, other suggestions for topics/speakers for the conference include:
Conference opening --
· Christopher Pyne (Minister for Education)
· Kim Carr (Shadow Minister for Education)
 
Possible areas/people in no particular order:
 
· Aidan Byrne (ARC) – ERA (role of citations), impact and HASS funding
· Speaker from DoGS on developments in the RHD sphere, particularly initiatives to develop the 'whole PhD graduate' (for life/work outside the academy)
· UQ’s Emeritus Professor Graeme Turner FAHA on the Scoping the Humanities and Social Sciences study
· UQ’s Deanne Gannaway on trends in the BA and the vagaries of available data; future projections of student pipeline etc
· Digital Humanities/Big Data – potential for a guest speaker from the UK or US. Possibly the JISC project in the UK
· Student Mobility – incorporate the New Colombo Plan, combined degrees 2+2/partnerships – speaker from DFAT or even Julie Bishop???
· Endowments/Alumni – examples of best practice in an Australian context of obtaining funding for the ASSH sector. Possible speaker to approach – Duncan Ivison from University of Sydney
· Need to ensure there is an opportunity for a New Zealand perspective section to be incorporated into one of the sessions
· Session on research – possibly on category 2 and 3 funding/industry funding
· Optimising the ASSH sector in the Global Research rankings – perhaps invite a key speaker from one of the rankings groups (QS, THE etc?); where are citations going for HASS?
· Languages – look at a different take on language provision – a collaborative model – what are the challenges/successes/failures
· Why broad band and investment in HASS infrastructure matters for both teaching and research

· Open Access

· It was decided that it was probably too early for a session on ERA 2015.
What has worked well in previous years is a mixture of presentations but also the time for networking, but especially interactive sessions.

Conference dinner: can have a speaker at the dinner but it is not essential.
Associate Deans: They are to organise their own events though liaise with Professor Tharenou. It was discussed whether they have their own pre-conference day or are incorporated into the main conference. Decided they would have their own day as it allows those who wish to take part in the main conference the opportunity to do so, they can discuss issues specific to them and it is a useful professional development opportunity. Might to useful to have the UQ AD’s take ownership of these sessions in conjunction with the AD Network leaders.
ACTION ITEMS: 

· Need to decide on a theme for the conference.

· Associate Professor Duck to confirm availability of the break out rooms.
· Clare Sidoti and Natalie Harper to look at university and school holidays during September.
· Clare Sidoti to compile list of potential topics and speakers for the conference to be sent to Professor Germov and Professor Makkai for comment then circulate to Board Members and Associate Professor Duck.

· Clare Sidoti to send to UQ information on the 2012 DASSH conference as well as conference budget estimates.
· Clare Sidoti to draft letter of invitation to Christopher Pyne and Kim Carr from DASSH on behalf of UQ once conference dates confirmed.

· Associate Professor Duck to speak with Professor Krishna Sen regarding a multi-institutional approach to conference organisation.
· Professor D’Agostino and Associate Professor Duck to get a rough draft of the conference program to the Board by the end of January.
5. Items for approval or discussion
5.1 2013-14 Budget & 6-monthly report. Development of a budget document. Half yearly audit: Due to the Treasurer’s, Professor John Simons, increased load this semester as Acting Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Provost) as well as Dean, the budget and 6-monthly report [Agenda paper 5.1] will follow in the new year. 
ACTION ITEM: Professor Simons will have a phone conversation with Clare Sidoti before Christmas to discuss this item.
Professor Simons and the Board approved the expenditure of $1885 for the purchase of a new DASSH laptop, mouse, AppleCare Protection Plan and Microsoft Office Suite Home and Business from Mac1 ANU. Approval for between $200-$350 for the purchase of a new DASSH smartphone. 
ACTION ITEM: Clare Sidoti and Natalie Harper to purchase equipment.

5.2 Banking – DASSH Westpac and ANZ accounts: The Treasurer, Professor John Simons and the Board approve for executive officer, Clare Sidoti to have authority to operate the Westpac accounts, including the allocation of a DASSH corporate credit card. Professor Simons and the Board approve for executive officer, Clare Sidoti to have authority to close the DASSH ANZ accounts.
5.3 Draft Communications Strategy Framework 2013-15: An initial budget of $15K was allocated to developing and implementing the DASSH Communications Strategy [Agenda Paper 5.3] with a review towards the end of the contract. It is estimated to take 3-4 months to set up before a handover from the consultants to the DASSH office. Need clear identification of where the consultant’s role and Clare Sidoti’s role begins and ends. The DASSH office will conduct a review via survey monkey in 12 months time to discern the effectiveness and use of the various components of the strategy and how it has served different priorities. Another audience for DASSH messages are those whose opinions we wish to change and opinion makers. Need to identify these people/organisations and ensure we are targeting them with achievements and milestones in the ASSH sector as well as counter claims they make if appropriate.
ACTION ITEM: Professor Germov and Clare Sidoti to continue to work with Belinda Galbraith on the rollout of the communications strategy.

5.4 Draft DASSH e-newsletter template: There was discussion on the layout of the new e-newsletter [Agenda Paper 5.4]. Propose to change the name to “News” rather than “Newsletter”. Wanted confirmation that stories would not be in their entirety in the email but that there’s an introductory statement and then a link for “read more”. Request a look at the non-html view for approval before distribution. Would like the addition of a “Calendar of Events” section which members can update with their events and be notified any time a new event is listed. Given the lack of academics around it January, aim to have first e-newsletter sent out the week following Australia Day.
ACTION ITEMS: Clare Sidoti to follow up the suggestions made with Communications Consultant, Belinda Galbraith.
5.5 Draft outline of data brief on analysis of the recent ARC and NHMRC outcomes for the ASSH sector: It will be almost impossible to get disaggregated data based on Discipline so will use FOR codes. Need to record Gender of all persons named on a grant. Disaggregated data will be based on types of awards not of the funding as a whole. Will be an important source to document trend data and can be updated with each round.

ACTION ITEMS: Professors Germov and Makkai to send data from Newcastle and ANU, respectively, of work already began. Professor Makkai to speak to Aidan Byrne regarding A) if they already have this kind of data collected in house and B) if they do, getting access to the data.
6. Advocacy
6.1 Plans for DASSH advocacy in 2014: The rollout of the communications strategy.   

6.2 Update on Board Member Activity:
6.2.1 Meeting with Senator Kim Carr’s higher education and science advisers: Professor Makkai met with them in November after DASSH was approached by the higher education adviser. They are very interested in the sector and keen for the Executive to meet with Kim Carr. Attempt for this during the Universities Australia conference at the end of February in Canberra, otherwise potentially in Melbourne. 
ACTION ITEM: Clare Sidoti to coordinate with Carr’s office about a meeting date.

6.2.2 SSA Symposium: Professor Germov attended the Symposium in November. Not a lot of intel was gathered from the event. Query about whether we pursue closer links with the Academies. From past experience, there could be not much gained from putting in a lot of effort. However, the Academies are behind Professor Graeme Turner’s scoping study to map the national research and teaching capacity in the humanities and social sciences which we want to be involved/consulted on.

ACTION ITEM: Professor Germov to contact Professor Turner personally to organise a face-to-face meeting with him in Queensland early in the new year.

6.2.3 Universities Australia End of Year Drinks: While there was not much intel gathered from this event, it was good to be seen attending among the senior executives from other universities and bureaucrats and bringing the debate to them. It provided an opportunity to introduce Clare Sidoti to some key figures, such as Belinda Robinson (Universities Australia) and Aidan Byrne (ARC).
Professor Makkai recently attended a dinner at which Don Markwell (Christopher Pyne’s higher education adviser) and Aidan Byrne (ARC) were in attendance. It appears that Labor’s blocking of passing the education cuts has now opened up to the Coalition the opportunity for further cuts than the ones initially proposed. The sector should anticipate greater cuts. 
7. Project and Submission Updates
7.1 OLT Project website: Theda Thomas has been in contact with the DASSH office regarding the website for the OLT project that arose out of the L&T Network for DASSH. They are currently in the process of creating the website for the project and have been given the contact details of the company DASSH used to build our website. Once completed and live, there will be a link on the DASSH website to their site.
7.2 Demand Driven Funding Review: The DASSH submission was sent late Monday 16th December. 
ACTION ITEM: Clare Sidoti to circulate among Board members and upload to the DASSH website.
8. Any other business
General business
Council of Deans Summit: John Rice (Science) is organising the 2014 meeting. He asked for suggestions for an ASSH sector topic/speaker which we forwarded some suggestions from Professor Germov. The current agenda has been circulated in the past few days and there were questions raised from other sectors if there could be just a general session in the afternoon rather than a presentation from ASSH and then a general issues discussion. In the last day the agenda is being shifted as there has been two requests from the chair of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Higher Education Advisory Council, Professor Ian Anderson and the Bangkok Education Counsellor Ambassador James Wise. A revised agenda is to be sent out in the next few days.
GENERAL BUSINESS ACTION ITEMS:
· Clare Sidoti to circulate to the Board the list of relevant governmental contacts for the ASSH sector. Follow up with Don Markwell and Greg Gilbert (from Industry) about meetings with Professor Germov at time of Universities Australia conference.
· Clare Sidoti to circulate to Professors Germov and Makkai the terms of the current Board members.

· Professors Germov and Makkai to develop a Terms of Reference for Board Members.
· Clare Sidoti and Professor Germov to develop a 12 month calendar of DASSH events to be circulated in the new year.

The meeting closed at 1.20pm.

 DASSH BOARD MEETING MINUTES
3.00pm AEDST Tuesday 17th December 2013

 Teleconference
Professor John Germov – President and Chair

Professor Lyndon Anderson – Member
Professor Phyllis Tharenou – Member
Clare Sidoti – Executive Officer
Apologies:

Professor Brian Moloughney – NZ Member 

1. Welcome 
The President, Professor John Germov welcomed Board Members. He went through what was discussed during the teleconference from that morning.

4. Conference & AGM
Professor Germov asked for any comments/suggestions/additions to the conference speakers/topics discussed from the morning. It was put forward that there should be a research session possibly around category 2 and 3 funding and the ratings implications for the sector. It was also suggested to have a session on languages where the speaker/panel looks at a different take on language provision – a collaborative model – what are the challenges/successes/failures. Both of these suggestions have been incorporated in the list of topics/speakers in the morning’s minutes above.

Professor Tharenou requested that a special meeting of the AD Networks take place during the September conference.

8. Any other business
Associate Deans Networks: Professor Tharenou has started work on a draft framework for the Associate Deans Networks. Professor Tharenou requested and was granted a small section in the new DASSH e-newsletter for news from the AD Networks. There seems to be some confusion among the Associate Deans with the various ASSH sector networks (e.g., ones from creative arts and built environment) and which one is the best for them to join. We need to clearly identify our niche area to be able to present this to the Associate Deans.
ACTION ITEMS: Professor Tharenou to circulate the draft framework for Board comments at the end of January.

The meeting closed at 3.40pm.
Australasian Council of Deans of Arts, Social Sciences and Humanities (DASSH)

Suite 5, 1 Geils Court, Deakin, ACT 2600      T: 02 6162 1297     E: eo@dassh.edu.au
www.dassh.edu.au

[image: image1.emf]